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JANUARY 2022 

Mark Your Calendar for January 10, 2022 HOA Board Vote!                                             
Voting starts at 6:00-PM    Meeting will begin at 7:00 PM 

The Annual Meeting for the Meadows of Crystal Lake HOA – Annual Members Meeting will be held on Monday, 

January 10, 2022, Election will be held for the Board of Directors Members. Vote for up to four of the candidates. 

If you cannot attend the meeting be sure to send your proxy and vote to the Clubhouse by 1:00 pm that afternoon. 

Proxies will not be accepted after 1:00 pm. We need to have a quorum of the membership to conduct the Annual 

Meeting. Please mail your proxy vote to the office or please attend the meeting. Voting will begin at 6:00 pm 

Meeting will begin at 7:00 pm. See you there! 

Here are the Candidates that are running for the 2022 HOA Board of Directors 

         
Tony Guadagnino                     Jose (Joe) Rivera      Wm (Bill) Jeffries Ronald   Masloff 
  

                                         
Wm (Bill) Morris                Joseph Guadagnino           Stephen (Steve) Gray       Jacalyn Stevenson-Wright 
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Condolences 

May the wonderful memories of your loved 

one bring you comfort and know your 

Meadows neighbors are here to listen and 

help. To the Families of 

 

Board of Directors: 
Vice President Paul Davies (978) 973-1872 

Secretary Rich Collura (954) 610-1012 

Treasurer Bill Morris (954) 303-4089 

Directors Bill Jeffries (757) 348-2387 

  At Steve Gray (623) 512-6905 

Large Karen Jordan (954) 684-2836 

   

 

  

  

 

Newsletter Editorial Team 

   Special Thanks to our Newsletter volunteer, 

    HOA Advisor Bill Morris, Editor Jaymme Jeffries     

Proofreaders: Jackie Smith, Ed MacDonald and 

Jacqueline Blanchenay 

and Jerry Novickas, Technical Advisor 

 

Please note that the deadline for articles for the 

newsletter is 20th of each month by 5 pm. Submit 

via email, words as text to this new address: 

themeadowsactionnews@outlook.com 
 

Newsletter Distribution Team 

Distribution Coordinators:  

Ed MacDonald and Donna & Steve Constantine 

Team Captains:  

Donna Constantine, Cathy Kutner, Carol Winiarz, 

Frankie Scarpellino, Barbara Higgins 

FREE Technology Club, Zoom 

OPEN to All Wednesday 4:00 pm Eastern 
 

Tech club goes on via Zoom. In the interest of 

health and safety; we have not resumed in 

person sessions. Once things settle a bit more, 

we will announce the resumption date for 

Clubhouse in-person sessions. 
 

Until then…Join with us via Zoom 

On Zoom everyone brings a few questions and 

everyone joins in the discussion 

It’s all about everyone helping each other. No 

matter your knowledge level everyone is 

welcome. We cover Android, iPhone, iPad, 

Computers 
 

Call Jerry Novickas (954) 260-7071 for a 

future class topic you would like. 

Each week check The Meadows website 

themeadowsofcrystallake.com/ 

Please register at the bottom of the home page 

“Register for Class” to get the zoom 

invitation. 

 

Request to be added to the Zoom invitation 

and weekly topic email announcement by 

Emailing   jnovickas@yahoo.com   or go to 

the “Contact Us” website page. 

Contact Information: 

Office Phone: (954) 426-3503 

After Hours: Contact a Board Member 

            eMail: themeadows2300@gmail.com           

Newsletter Articles Only: 

                        themeadowsactionnews@outlook.com 

        Website: themeadowsofcrystallake.com 

Website posts and request to be added to Alerts: 

                        jnovickas@yahoo.com 

Kindly, notify the HOA office of any 

homeowner contact information changes 

For Sale 

54” Glass Table with 4 chairs 

Call Josephine @ 954-429-3320 

 

General  Information 

The mail ladies are requesting we don’t 

place our trash cans in front of our 

mailboxes on trash days, Thank you  

DO NOT REPLANT FRUIT TREES 
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President’s Perspective  
 The Board of Directors say Happy Holidays from the Officers and Staff.  We wish you a very 

Happy Healthy New Year.   

  We look forward to the New Year beginning with The Annual Members Meeting on January 

10, 2022.  Please mark your calendars.    Please remember to come to vote in person, if you are 

unable to attend remember to fill out your Proxy and drop off at the office before 1:00 PM on 

Monday January 10th along with your ballot.  No mailed proxies will be counted after 1:00 

PM.   We need to meet our quorum of 30%, so please respond in person or by mail.   

Stay safe.  

 

Paul Davies   

 

 ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Notes from the Office Manager 
Happy New Year to All.     

 Of course, we are anxious to see all of you at the Annual Meeting on January 10th, 2022. Your 

Vote is very important.  If you are unable to attend in person - return your proxies and ballot to the 

office in the envelope provided.  

 Our Staff and volunteers have been very busy preparing for the Annual Meeting. We anticipate 

Lion Press to have the new telephone directories delivered to us by that date. If we have them, we 

will pass them out that evening. Thank you in advance to all who have worked for months to make 

this possible. Please remember Lion Press received this information in December so if you moved 

in to the Meadows after the 20th of December you may not be in the new directory.   We had to 

have a cut-off date which was December 20th.  

 Also in the next few weeks, Terry will have the maintenance staff work on the installation of 

the mailboxes with new address signs on both sides. Your Lot number on the post will also be 

changed and if necessary, the post will be painted with the same brown color. This is a major job, 

so please be patient.  We will complete it as soon as possible. 

 Remember your Maintenance is due January 1, 2022, our new amount is $550.00 per 

quarter.  Remember to drop it off at the office. For those of you who have an automatic payment 

from your bank - remember to change the amount for the new year. 

Stay Healthy, Be Safe and thank you for all your kind words.  

Mary Anne, HOA Office Manager 
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 Meadows Christmas Caroling 

 

   

The residents of the Meadows were treated to a strolling group of carolers on Saturday, December 18, 

2021. A group of six women and seven men gathered at the Clubhouse around 5 PM. 

Shortly after 6 PM a group of carolers, mostly Meadow Residents began going door to door spreading 

Christmas Cheer as only Christmas songs can. As the group moved through the community the number 

of carolers actually increased with new singers joining the group. 

With each stop the story was the same. The front door would open. The carolers would begin to sing. 

The residents would smile broadly. At the end of each performance everyone clapped and said, “Merry 

Christmas”. Both carolers and homeowners had an enjoyable evening. (One family even gave the 

carolers a plate of cookies.) 
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Social Travel Club 

 

 

 Carol Winiarz will be stepping down as President of the Social Travel Club 

as soon as her replacement steps up. This group plans and organizes parties & 

events like New Years Eve, Valentine Party, Halloween and more. They also plan 

and organize group dinners at local restaurants for the Social Travel Club. I 

mention these activities because, for these activities to continue We will need a 

new President to keep the ball rolling. 

 The new President will get Carol’s full support.  She just wants to step down as President. As 

for now, the annual dues are $5 per person. If you want the fun stuff of this all-important club to 

continue at the Meadows, please call the office now and give us your name. Thanks in advance. 

 
 

 

   Rob’s Guitar Jamm 
 

In the Clubhouse, Fridays 1:00-6:00 PM. 

Bring your own instrument and join in. Or, just come in to visit and enjoy. 

Requests honored. If I don’t know it, I’ll learn it, Rock on!!    

 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Bridge at the Meadows 

 
 Attention: If at one time you played Duplicate Bridge and would like to get back in touch with 

Bridge, we have something for you. We meet weekly at the clubhouse in the library on Thursdays 

at 12:30pm. If you have any questions, please call Jo Lojewski @954-429-3320 or Trudy Kalen 

@954-729-0750. 

 Bridge has been recommended as one of the things to sharpen your memory and to off-set 

Alzheimer’s Disease.  

 

 

The Meadows Welcome Wagon 

 
 Mark your calendar for Sunday, February 20th @ 2:30PM 

for our Meadows Meet & Greet at the clubhouse. All new and 

seasoned residents are welcome. We will serve refreshments. 

 If you have any questions, please feel free to call Roseanne 

@954-420-9269 or Jaymme @757-348-2085 your Welcome 

Wagon Committee. 

 

The Meadows would like to Welcome our newest Home Owner: 

Lot 350 Lisa & Adolof Hugo Jimenez from Coconut Creek, Florida 
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Veterans Club 

 The Meadows of Crystal Lake Veterans Club had its organizational meeting on Monday, 

December 6, 2021. Among topics discussed were adding new residents, that are veterans, to our 

plaques and honoring Gold Star Parents. The next meeting is scheduled for January 24, 2022 at 

2pm in the Clubhouse. 

Thank you Sharon 
 

 The residents of the Meadows of Crystal Lake would like to thank Sharon Messina for writing 

the “Getting to know you” articles in our monthly newsletter for the past year. Sharon is taking a 

break for a while and we will miss her writing and hope she enjoys her time off. When you want to 

come back just let us know. Thank you again. The Meadow of Crystal Lake Residents 
 

Looking for Writers 
 

 If anybody would like to write articles for the Action News please call Jaymme Jeffries at  

757-348-2085 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



7 

 

 
 

 
 

 



8 

 

 



9 

 

 

 

 



10 

 

 

 

 



11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       Birthdays 
                                           Best wishes to our neighbors! Have a wonderful celebration. 

                                           This month is YOURS 
 

Anniversaries 

Wishing a perfect pair,  

A perfectly happy day. 

Here's to another year of being 

great together! 

First Name Last Name Day  First Name Last Name Day 

Edward MacDonald 2  James Langston 21 

Le Loi Van  3  Patricia Riess 21 

Christine Dassow 3  Charlotte Coury 22 

Lorraine Forget 4  Adolfo Hugo Jimenez 22 

Eugene Wiswall 5  Sebastiano Falco 23 

Barbara Higgins 6  Florence Dudley 23 

Rosalie Church 7  Virginia DaCunha 23 

Joao  Rodrigues 7  Dorothy Canonico 23 

Carmen Colon 8  James Detore 23 

Carol Winiarz 11  Paul Davies 23 

Richard Riess 12  Dorothy  Tully 25 

Pauline Dinoto 13  Diane Kelley  Picone 26 

Louis Leonardo 13  Cindy Scherer 26 

Olga Quintero 13  David Cucerzan 27 

Barbara Griffith 14  Jacalyn Wright 27 

Randy Shapiro 14  Carrington  Scott 27 

Luigi Iannolillo 15  George Mandis 28 

Susan Masloff 15  Randal Desjardins  29 

Hilton Bonniwell 18  Raymond St. Laurent 29 

Mireille Barriere 18  Charles  Goldmacher 29 

Guy Church 19  Deborah Langston 29 

William Picone 19  Joseph Licamara 30 

Christian Valiquette 20  Concetta Falco 31 

John Caruso 20  Charlotte Blue 31 

    Mary Anne Reed 31 

 

Peter & Maria Goncalves 1 

Horacio & Elisabete Reis 2 

Antonio & Virginia DaCunha 17 

Michael & Linda Parente 18 

John & Audrey Murphy / Cary 20 

Cecil & Jane Moraja 29 

 

January Celebrations 

 

 

tions 
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National

16 17 18 19 20
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30 31 Notes

Remember to Vote 6 PM January 10th, 2022--Annual Homeowners Meeting at 7 PM

Puzzle Day

Bridge 12:30

Spouse's Day

Zoom Tech Club 

Mahjong 1:00PM Bingo 7:00PM

HOA Meeting 7pm

Annual Owners

Vote at 6 PM

Holocaust 

Rememberance Day

Bridge 12:30

National

1:00PM

21

29

Office Closed

22

2022

Maintenance

HOA

Christmas

Bubble Bath Day

Rob's guitar jamm

Rob's guitar jamm

31

7

14

Hugging Day

Mahjong 1:00PM Bingo 7:00PM 4:00PM 1:00PMBridge 12:30

1

8

Mahjong 1:00PM

National Pie Day Mahjong 1:00PM

Meeting 2PM

Bingo 7:00PM 4:00PM 1:00PM

Zoom Tech Club Rob's guitar jamm

Veteran's Club

1:00PM

28

King Jr. Day Zoom Tech Club 
4:00PM

Rob's guitar jamm

Martin Luther

Mahjong 1:00PM Bingo 7:00PM 4:00PM

15
Bridge 12:30

Rubber Ducky Day

Zoom Tech Club 

for Cats Day

Orthodox

January 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Friday

December '21 February '22

SaturdayThursday

Due 1-1-2022

Happy New Year

Contact Information: 

Office Phone: (954) 426-3503 
 

      eMail: themeadows2300@gmail.com  
 

  Website: themeadowsofcrystallake.com 
 

Newsletter Articles: 

                 themeadowsactionnews@outlook.com 
 

Website Posts and request to be added to Alerts: 

                 jnovickas@yahoo.com 

Emergency Phone: 24 hours a day, 
Meadows Emergency: Contact any Board 

member. If one does not answer call another.  
 

Paul Davies (978) 973-1872 

Rich Collura (954) 610-1012 

Bill Morris (954) 303-4089 

Steve Gray (623) 512-6905 

Karen Jordan (954) 684-2836 

Bill Jeffries (757) 348-2387 

  

 


